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June 2010

Club Meeting

PLACE: Silliman Community Activity Center
6800 Mowry Avenue, Newark CA 94560

510- 742-4400
DATE: Wednesday, June 23, 2010
TIME: 6:30pm ( Note new time )

COMING EVENTS

Wed. June 2 BOARD MEETING 7:00 PM Fremont Adult School Room N-9

Wed. June 9 FLY TYING - 7:00 PM Fremont Adult School Room N-9

Sat. June 12 CLUB BREAKFAST: At the Denny’s in Hayward on Whipple – 9:00 AM

Wed. June 16 Project Healing Waters– VA Hospital, Livermore, 10am to 11:30am

Wed. June 23 CLUB MEETING –6:30pm Silliman Community Activity Center

Wed. June 30 BOARD MEETING 7:00 PM Dean Lewis’s House

Fri. July 2 Project Healing Waters– VA Hospital, Menlo Park, 10am to 11:30am

Wed. July 7 Project Healing Waters– VA Hospital, Livermore, 10am to 11:30

Sat. July 10 CLUB BREAKFAST: At the Denny’s in Hayward on Whipple – 9:00 AM

Wed. July 14 No Fly Tying this month

Wed. July 28 Annual Casting and Pizza Night –6:00pm Silliman Community Activity
Center — 7:30pm Round Table Pizza, 5544 Thornton Ave. Newark
510.796.4040
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MAINSTREAM is the monthly newsletter of the Mission Peak Fly Anglers’,
P.O. Box 7263, Fremont California. 94537.

2010 OFFICERS

President Wayne Culp Board Member Marilu Sawyer 1/2012
Vice President Ray Gauthier Board Member Frank Rodriguez 1/2012
Secretary Dean Lewis Board Member Stephen Culp 2/2011
Treasurer Bill Peakes Board Member Malcolm Dunn 2/2011

Past President Craig Gittings

Chairpersons

Annual Dinner Craig Gittings Conservation Larry Dennis
Distribution Malcolm Dunn Editor Malcolm Dunn
FFF Rep. Gene Kaczmarek Fish-Outs Jeff Lorelli
Fly Casting Ken Brunskill Fly Tying Harold Whitmore

Malcolm Dunn
Fund Raising Steve Culp Graphic Design Ed Huff
Historian Don Lee Hospitality Kay Heyes
Library Dave Heyes Picnic Malcolm Dunn
Programs Craig Gittings Raffle Chairman Dave Heyes
Video Library Pheo Truong Trout Bum Award Ken Brunskill
Web Master Ray Gauthier Fukumoto Award Harold Whitmore
TIC* Ed Huff PHW** Ken Brunskill
* Trout In The Classroom **Project Healing Waters

MPFA Web Site http://www.missionpeakflyanglers.org/index.shtml

Opinions expressed in articles appearing in Mainstream are those of the writer / author, and do not
necessarily represent the opinions or view of Mission Peak Fly Angler’s or its official representatives.
Permission is granted for parts of this newsletter to be reproduced. Credit should be given to the authors and
Mission Peak Fly Anglers.

E-mail address list
The club is compiling an e-mail address list for the use of club members. If you want your address included or wish to
have a copy of the list, send an e-mail to Craig Gittings.

Notice
Members
The Newsletter will be coming out on the 15th of each month. Send your articles or information to the editor
by the 12th of each month.

BUDDING FLY FISHING WRITERS
Here is your chance to gain some experience writing about your fabulous fly fishing trips to places near and far. The
club newsletter is seriously lacking in members written and photographic accounts of our fishouts. Of course you may
not think a trip to Putah Creek is worthy of such notoriety, but remember, many members have never been there and
would welcome a description of how your fishout went And as for a trip to Alaska or Baja, a story of your adventure
would be most appreciated. Send articles to the editor

NOTE FROM TREASURER, BILL PEAKES – Mission Peak Fly Angler’s patches and pins are available from Bill
at a nominal price. New members should have received either a pin or a patch when they joined; if not, call Bill Peakes.

Bill Peakes
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The President’s Message

Cathy’s Shrimp At Kistler Ranch

The recipe for the shrimp marinade is:

I cup of soy sauce
1/4 cup of hot chili oil
2 tbsp of Hickory Liquid Smoke

Cathy

Marinate the shrimp and cook on a gas grill or charcoal grill to desired
doneness and serve immediately.

Acquiring our Gear

During the break of a recent monthly meeting, a new club member asked “How do I get started?” About the
time I started to answer the question, another member approached and I got sidetracked. I am sorry; but
maybe not. This question takes some serious thought about many aspects.

Usually when we fishers decide to get into fly fishing, we face several different obstacles. One of which is
acquiring our gear. What species are we going to pursue? Can we beg, borrow and (no) not steal? How
committed are we going to be? Bottom line is how much are we going to spend?

Of course, most important are a rod, reel and line. There are some really good outfits for under $200. Ask
other members for recommendations. You can purchase a decent pair of high quality waders for $150, plus
wading boots at about $75. Add all of the toys, snips, forceps, floatants, leaders, tippets, indicators, weight
and, of course, boxes of flies. At this time, I am definitely a minimalist and if I were to re-outfit myself on this
last group of stuff, it would probably cost me less than $75. Don’t forget you will also need something to
carry all of this stuff. A suggestion would be a small chest pack for about $50. So there you have it. For
about $550 you can rig your gear next to someone with maybe a bigger pocket book or ego and still be quite
confident on the waters of your choice.

Also, a newbie may wish to get out on a lake with a float tube or boat. And at some point, fly anglers may
wish to learn about and acquire the tools for fly tying. I will leave this last idea for an article from someone
else.

Wayne’s Wanderings

We ask that you check out a video (Honor system) and return it within 2-3 months,
After the 2nd month the librarian will send the borrower an email or note reminding them
that there is a video(s) checked out in their name.
After the 3rd month the librarian and/or the secretary will send a note asking for the video
or $40 to cover the purchase of its replacement. Thanks

Your Video Librarian
Pheo Truong

MPFA Maintains a 200+ library for the benefit of its members and we need the help
of every member to keep it available to the entire membership.

* * * * * * Video Library * * * * * * *
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ARTICLE 7
CORPORATE RECORDS and REPORTS

SECTION 6. ANNUAL REPORT

The board shall cause an annual report to be given at the (June) April general meeting, the report shall contain the following information in
appropriate detail:

(a) The assets and liabilities, of the corporation as of the end of the fiscal year;

(b) The principal changes in assets and liabilities, during the fiscal year;

(c) The revenue or receipts of the corporation for the fiscal year;

(d) The expenses or disbursements of the corporation for the fiscal year;

The annual report shall be accompanied by an audit report thereon of two or more members at large selected by the board, if there is no such
report, the certificate of an authorized officer of the corporation that such statements were prepared without audit from the books and records
of the corporation.

If this corporation has members, then, if this corporation receives TWENTY-FIVE THOUSAND DOLLARS ($25,000), or more, in gross
revenues or receipts during the fiscal year, this corporation shall automatically send the above annual report to all members, in such
manner, at such time, and with such contents, including an accompanying report from or certification from an audit committee composed of
two voting member of the corporation who are neither officers or director or certification of a corporate officer, as specified by the above
provisions of this Section relating to the annual report.

ARTICLE 8
FISCAL YEAR

FISCAL YEAR

SECTION 1. FISCAL YEAR OF THE CORPORATION

The fiscal year of the corporation shall begin on the 1st day of (April) January and end on the last day of (March) December in each year.
The corporation’s fiscal year shall be the same as the calendar year

The text in underlined red will be the latest changes to the by-laws.

Merlin Johnson had a great day catching rainbow trout with Rich Lobrovich
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Conservation News
By Larry Dennis

Delta water rulings could affect endangered species law

Contra Costa Times-6/14/10

By Mike Taugher

Recent court rulings on Delta fish protection measures threaten to open the floodgates for lawsuits to weaken rules protecting
endangered species.

U.S. District Judge Oliver Wanger ruled in two Delta cases that pumping restrictions meant to protect endangered fish could be
relaxed because federal scientists had inadequately justified them and because the government had not done separate studies on
their effect.

The decisions cheered water agencies and property rights advocates but alarmed environmentalists.

"I think it's actually a brilliant opinion in that it finally says we have to look at the big picture here, and not that endangered
species trump everything," said Roger Marzulla, a Washington, D.C., environmental lawyer.

Others question the logic of requiring scrutiny of species protection rules under a second environmental law.

"It doesn't make any sense to do environmental analysis on the back end when you're trying to help the environment," said Holly
Doremus, a professor at UC Berkeley's Boalt Hall School of Law. "What he's saying is the agencies have to find absolutely the
least burdensome way to save the species."

She said it would be impossible to pinpoint the knife's edge between saving species from extinction while not taking from
farmers a single drop more than needed.

The decisions are likely to be appealed by environmentalists, the federal government or both.

If the decisions stand, Marzulla and Doremus agreed on the likelihood of more lawsuits from others -- including builders,
farmers, ranchers or anyone else -- affected by endangered species regulations.

Ever since the U.S. Supreme Court in 1978 ruled in favor of another fish -- the snail darter, which was threatened by the
Tennessee Valley Authority's plan to build a dam -- the law has held that economic cost may not be balanced against the threat of
extinction.

Wanger did not contradict that principle, but he said federal regulators lacked adequate scientific evidence for their Delta
pumping restrictions.

And he said the government should have done an environmental impact study to look for alternatives and determine the impact
on the "human environment." The Delta cases, Wanger ruled, are unlike the snail darter case because the regulations have
affected human welfare by increasing unemployment, for example.

Several government officials and lawyers said such studies are never done on endangered species rules, though they are often
done on the projects on which the rules are applied.

Indeed, environmentalists for years have argued that Delta pumping itself needs such studies.

Wanger denied such a request in 2007, but later ruled in favor of environmentalists who said the federal pumping permits were
linked to the decline of Delta smelt and salmon.

When he struck down those permits, the deadlines he set for federal agencies to complete new permits were almost certainly too
short to complete the detailed environmental analyses.

But now he has ruled that since those analyses were not done, the pumping restrictions could be weakened.

Wanger also criticized the scientific justification for the limits imposed in the permits.



Fishing Pictures

Ken with his first shad of the day Al Smatsky of Excellent Adventures with Malcolm’s shad

Al with Ken’s largest shad of the day
Bob Hendricks with a fish on

Bob having a great day on the American River

Rich Lobrovich with a nice largemouth bass on a pond at
Rooster Comb Ranch north of Casa de Fruta. Henry
Coe State Park property 7
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Monthly Programs
DATE SPEAKER PROGRAM TITLE

June 23 Jay Murakoshi Baja

July 28 Casting night Casting and Pizza Night

August 25 Jessie Raeder Clavey/Tuolomne of the Tuolomne
River Trust

September 22 TBA

October 27 Rick E. Martin

November 17 TBA

June Program

Jay Murakoshi

Jay Murakoshi, just back from a six week trip to Baja, will be our June guest speaker. Have you guessed what the
program will be? Jay hosts trips to La Paz for saltwater trips in the Sea of Cortez. I have personally done this trip when
Jay and Ken Hanley partnered these trips and stayed in Las Arenas. It was a true wilderness situation. Both Frigate birds
and turkey vulture share the same thermals. Cactus grew right down to the waters edge. Yes, it was hot. Vic McPherson,
Steve Foti, and myself referred to our afternoon beer drinking as rehydration. Yes, any excuse, right. The island seven
miles offshore, Isle Cerralvo provides great Pargo (rock fish) just off the surf line along reefs. As the water gets
deeper, it opens the options tremendously. The trench between Baja and the island is wide open when it comes to
targeting species alone. Schools of skip jack, yellow fin tuna, dorado, jack crevalle, sierra mackeral, cabrilla, wahoo,
trigger fish, lady fish, marlin and the dreaded needle fish. We never saw another angler and had to catch our own sardina
by netting them before we started looking for fish. From our room, we could see manta rays cart wheel above the
surface and bait balls busting the surface in the afternoons.

This was my first trip to Baja and I was ready to go back after one week. We have been back with club members to
Loreto and Mulege for the saltwater fly fishing opportunities. Las Arenas was the most isolated from towns and cultural
centers. No wonder Bing Crosby initially set up the resort for his Hollywood buddies. It was sold to a European
company and the runway was paved for higher end clientele. Later, the President of Mexico arrived to shut it down due
to drug layovers up the Sea of Cortez. Jay Murakoshi now does this trip via La Paz. He fishes the same area, just uses
La Paz for culture, lodging. If you ever thought of trying Baja as a saltwater destination, this program will prove to be a
primer. Jay does these trips when conditions are optimal, both fish wise and weather (no hurricaines).

We will be having dinner with Jay at BJ’s Brewery on Mowry Aveune in Newark.

Message from Our Fund Raising Chairman

I am turning over the reins of fund raising to one of you fine club members who so graciously accepts. I
will do this year unless you insist but better option would be to work together. Please let me know and
keep in mind THIS IS my last time.

Stephen Culp
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Annual Trout Bum Award

Editorial
The weather has finally warmed up. Shad fishing has been great, but the best way to catch this great fighting
fish is from a boat. If you can find an area to wade, be extremely careful. All rivers are flowing quite fast.

The club is looking for two members to replace two retiring chairpersons. The first person we need is someone
to organize the Boy Scout fly fishing merit badge program. There are volunteers already involved with this
youth program. The second person we are looking for is to help with the club fund raising. This involves
sending out form letters to vendors asking for donations for the annual dinner. These two positions are open to
any member who wants to get more involve with club activities.

Until next month, may all your lines be taut and your fly rods be bent.

Malcolm Dunn, Editor

Starts Jan 1, 2010
Awarded by MPFA Board of Directors at December board meeting

Requirements: AMPLIFICATION

Candidates must:

Have fished 10 or more waters during the calendar year (no private pay to play waters) This means that the gen-
eral public have unrestricted access at all times, without any special fees to the waters fished

.Waters may be tributaries of any river or lakes domestic or international Meaning any named stream, river, or
section of river (As in Upper Sacramento R. or Lower Sacramento R. - would be two waters) in any country.

Used fly fishing tackle only Simply that!

Have fished for trout (This is a Trout Bum Award) Simply that!
The award generally will go to the person who fly fished for trout in the most public waters

Have reported to the club and shown photos to the club at a regular meeting
Reporting means informing the membership-simple as that - Does not mean that the person must give a slide show pres-
entation, just tell the club where you fished, how you did, what you used - show some pictures.
The purpose of the award is to encourage members to explore, fish as many new waters as they can, tell the membership
about the experience there-fore encouraging others to do likewise.

Chairperson: Ken Brunskill

PROJECT HEALING WATERS............Attention Mission Peak Members................. PROJECT HEALING WATERS

Who would like to join us and be part of helping our veterans through this worthwhile program?

What you might ask is involved? It can be as little as a group of us going out to Livermore and and/or Palo
Alto once a month to teach fly casting and fly tying to our wounded veterans. It could go as far as
accompanying a group of veterans on a fishing trip to be their 'gillie' and personal assistant on that trip.
I have made the initial contact at Livermore VA Nursing unit and their seems to be an interest, but I cannot
do it alone.

I'd bet we can get funding help from the FFF, NCCFFF, the Elks Lodge, Kiwanis, VFW, and other service
organizations, all we need to do is give a little of our own time to those who have given so much for us.
If interested please contact me, Thanks. Ken Brunskill.


